
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER  

18-12-20 

Well here we, the last day of the Autumn term and what a term it has been! Who would 

have thought we would end 2020 in the middle of a global pandemic? I cannot  tell you 

how proud I am of all of our families for getting us to the end of term with so few 

closure s. You have all really played your part in  keeping  us as safe as possible and 

we are desperately keeping our fingers crossed that the isolation  period  enables  our 

EYFS children and staff to remain Covid free  and enjoy their Christmas . 

When I first entered the teaching profession 25 years ago, I always knew I wanted to be a 

headteacher. My career has taken me into many schools but the ones I have enjoyed the 

most were those in challenging circumstances or with children who liked to push the 

boundaries! I have experienced my fair share of children who have thrown chairs, run away, 

fought and a few parents like that too. Challenges such as these allowed me see how 

important a school can be in shaping a future and it gave me the drive and determination to 

become a head. 

My first visit to Worsley Bridge it was in fact when I was looking for a school for my eldest 

son, who is now 14. Like you, I am a local parent and I wanted to send my son to a school 

where he would thrive. Despite itôs reputation and poor Ofsted grade, I wanted to give 

Worsley Bridge a chance and although it was a junior school at the time, I was thinking 

about my sonôs whole school journey. After visiting the school I came away feeling 

disappointed that it didnôt feel the right place for us.  

From that point on the school remained in mind as somewhere I would like to work and that 

chance came in 2015! I remember the first day here very clearly. A large part of the school 

was packed away in boxes on the playground as the new build had just been installed. We 

had 4 inset days to get the school ready for opening. From that very moment you could see 

how hard staff were willing to work, and work they did! I am still amazed to this day that we 

opened the doors that September. 

Over the years, the team has grown into the wonderful one we have here today. Our 

reputation has improved and this year we had a record number of applications for places in 

reception! Our virtual tours have continued to be popular and we even had a local celebrity 

take a look at what we have to offer! 

I am so very proud of what we have achieved and I thank you all for making Worsley Bridge 

such a wonderful place to be part of. I am leaving to give my family some of my time but you 

will remain firmly in my heart! Please please please take the time to visit our website and 

watch our Christmas film-a little different to normal but something that captures our whole 

school spirit. Enjoy the staff video too-we certainly had fun putting it together and I think it 

reflects our sense of fun despite the circumstances! 

So, for the very last time I shall sign off and wish you all a wonderful break! I hope you stay 

safe and that 2021 brings good health and happiness.                                      Mrs Williams  



 

 

 

Worsley Bridge Has 

Talent  

Lily -  the winning 

act ! 

Edgar, Flo, Audra, Monae, Ethan, 

4B gymnasts and Rory the finalists  


